SAC Meeting 

9-7-11

I. Call to Order:  (3:10 PM)
II. Roll Call: All present
III.
Prayer: Given by Kevin, Sarah to give prayer at next meeting.  

IV. Approval of minutes: 8/24/11 minutes were approved without change, 8/31/11 minutes were approved without change

V. Public Forum

VI. Review of the Budget
Crystal Guffey

Budget passed around

VII. Report of the SGA Executives
Report of the Administrative Vice President, Lydia Gerlach

Not too much to report. Please remember to print out some syllabi for me! I need some more. Also, regarding the LGBTQ position, please note that there is a conference on 9/24 from 11-8 at NKU. I’m sending around a signup sheet, please be sure to sign up if you’re interested. There will be a signup sheet on my door. Also for clarification about the Newswire article, the LGBTQ position is NOT completed—we are still working on it. Let me know if you have any questions. Thanks!

Report of the Legislative Vice President, Brock McMorran

Not Emailed

Did you know you are going to do a great job?

Does the new Senate Coordinator have to be a member on the board? Yes, 1 semester served. 

Report of the President, Ryan Alleman

As I mentioned at the beginning of the meeting, today is a sad day for SGA. Those of you who know Ricardo know that he cares a great deal for this Association. Despite our best attempts to talk him out of his decision, Ricardo has made the decision that I know that he does not want to, but the one that he knows is right for him at this point in his life. Moving forward, I’m sure that we will all want to speak with Ricardo, but I do ask you to respect his decision. Because this is a personal matter, he does not plan to say more than he already has, and I ask you to be mindful of that.

While today certainly comes as a large shock to all of you, please know that the Leadership Team has been hard at work to ensure a successful transition. Both Lydia and I are assured that Brock is the right person to take on this difficult challenge; we are supremely confident in his abilities, and we welcome him to our team. Please also know, that if any of you have any questions or concerns, my door is always open. Simply let me know and I will be happy to speak with you further. In the meantime, I just ask for your support for Brock and your patience as he transitions into his new role. 

Now on to SGA business matters. Dustin has emailed all of you and will be speaking at greater length about the Leadership Summit. This on-campus conference is a great opportunity and I encourage all of you to attend.

I’m also now going to pass around a sign up sheet for the Theology Department. Dr. Beste in Theology has asked if student leaders from across campus would be willing to serve as Peer Leaders for the “Hooking Up” culture. Most of you – I think – are familiar with the program. If you have any questions, they can be addressed to Leah Busam Klenowski in OSI.

Finally, with regard to the roll-over, we unfortunately forgot to take a straw poll vote when it was presented last week. With that in mind, here again are our roll-over decisions; I would like to ask for a straw poll at this time.

Thank you again for your support and patience in this transitional period for the Executives. A reminder again that I’ll be happy to answer any questions or concerns.

Straw Poll: Roll Over Budget approval

Approved

VIII. Report of the SAC Chair, Morgan Zuziak

Hey SAC, I hope you all had a great Labor Day weekend! I had a great time at the fireworks this weekend even though it was raining! 

So I just have a few things to pass around. I am sending around an address list, please update any changes to the information that we have on the list as well as adding your address to the list. 

Also, I posted your office hours on the bulletin board near the SAC phone. I am also sending around the list of everyone’s office hours. Please check and make sure all the information is correct, if not then mark it down so I can change it.

On a more serious note, I’d like to apologize for not sending the proposals out to you all earlier in the week. I’d prefer to send all of the proposals in one email to be more efficient and I’m sure you all don’t want more than one email full of proposals. However, over the past few days I have received several proposals past the time that they are due to me, which as a reminder is Sunday at midnight, at least 3 weeks prior to your event. I understand that it took a while to become adjusted to classes and being back on campus, but we are now in our 3rd week of classes and I expect you all to be in the swing of things by now. From this moment on I will absolutely not be accepting any proposals after midnight on Sunday 3 weeks prior to your event. 

Just a reminder that this week the only proposal due to me by Sunday at midnight is 1st October Late Night Movie! 

IX. Report of Advisor, Dustin Lewis
My report will be really brief today.  I just want to remind all of you that the sign-ups are circulating for both the Leadership Summit (TeamWorX) on Saturday, October 1st and also for the GLSEN LGBT Youth Conference at NKU on Saturday, September 24th.  SGA will provide registration costs for 33 of you to attend the Leadership Summit and the topic being team development is highly relevant to your experiences on SAC and in SGA.  I will be transporting students to the GLSEN event with Deanna Martin (CFJ) and with Molly Dugan – our new Assistant Director in Student Involvement.  I highly encourage all of you to consider attending both of these events; especially with the GLSEN event as SGA continues to advance advocacy work toward LGBT students.

The last part of my report is a reminder about OSI Forms such as Trip/Travel, Outdoor Events and Fundraising Permits.  Please review the email I sent to you regarding using these forms.  You can also access the forms directly at www.xavier.edu/clubs under the Resources and Forms tab.  These forms will soon be moving to OrgSync where you will be able to access them under the Forms tab.

Did you know, OSI has been flexible with forms; do not get in habit of turning in late. 

X. Report of the SGA Resource Assistant, Crystal Guffey

Fireworks were a lot of fun, even though it rained. I have set up a self/rack near my desk for you to utilize. Also, try to remember to fill me in on any deadlines, sign-up sheets, details of events, etc. Students come to my desk first these questions and I’ve had to tell them I don’t know. Just send me an email if you anticipate student questions.

XI. Opinion Entries 

XII. Proposals (must be emailed prior to meeting)

FAC, Jim Reitenbach 

Regular

Multicultural Food Fair

Date: September 28, 2011

Time: 5:00 – 9:00 pm (6:00 pm – 8:00 pm—1 hour set up and 1 hour take down)

Location: Husman “Greenspace”

Rain Site: 2nd floor atrium, GSC

Est. Attendance: 200

Event Description: 

Clubs and representatives of Multicultural or International groups will be bringing food for a minimum of 100 individuals to the Greenspace as each group will have their own individual tables. Liberty system will be playing international music play list from the Husman stage. SGA will be preparing food for cultures that are not well represented.

Confirmed Cooperation:


· Center for International Education

Interfaith Community Engagement

Andy’s Mediterranean Grill

Confirmed Clubs:

Student Organization of Latinos

Spanish Club

Japanese Club

African Student Association

Jewish Student Organization

Pending Clubs:

Black Student Association

French Club

Gentlemen Organized for Achievement and Leadership

German Club

Irish American Society

Ladies with Emphasis on Achievement and Distinction

Muslim Student Association

United for UNIFAT

Cost Breakdown:

Promo:









$100.00

Description:
Funding will go to 115 8x11 fliers and the purchase of small international flags, which will be planted on the Husman Greenspace a week before the event. International flags are $1.75 per flag.

Drinks:









$100.00

Description:
Because the clubs are providing food, SAC will be purchasing beverages to provide at two different tables on the Greenspace.

Food:










$300.00

Description:
Because there is a limited amount of cultural clubs on campus, SAC will be purchasing and preparing other cultural dishes, with the assistance of the Center for International Education and the Interfaith Community Engagement Office.

Flatware:









$100.00

Description:
SAC will be providing a table clothe for each club’s table and also the plates, cups and silverware for the event.

Necessary Assistance:







$500.00

Description:
Because this is a promotional event for clubs that could not have been budgeted for, SAC will be putting aside funds to assist in the purchasing of food for the event. The conditions are that the club must match or go above whatever we provide; and SAC will not give more than $50.00 to any club.

Liberty System:








$5.00

Contingency Amount:







$100.00

Budget Requested From: 
Life & Culture

Total:  $1,205.00

(Initial Questions)

Will there be vegan options available? We will check into that, current list derived from international studies.
Check with international for small flag? Didn’t want to provide flags because not participating with international week. 

(Debate and Discussion)

Good job on detail proposal

Not enough time for clubs to apply to FAC, some of this budget is for a few clubs to purchase food. Please let clubs know, deadline is Friday, hearing Tuesday. If not applying, making a conscious choice to not receive funding.

Motion to end debate

Ended

Passed

Late Night Snack—Dewey’s Pizza 

Event Chair: Christine Kutis

Date: September 29th
Time: 10:00 PM

Location:  Greenspace

Rain Site: Atrium in GSC

Est. Attendance: 300

Event Description: 

Delicious Dewey’s pizza for a late night snack  

Budget Requested From: Late Night Programming 

Cost Breakdown:

Item #1: Pizza

$590


 Item description: about 30 17” pizzas

Item #2: Promo

$60 


Item description: a lot of fliers
Total Amount Proposed: $650

(Initial Questions)

(Debate and Discussion)

Motion to end debate

Ended

Passed

Movie on the Greenspace

(Initial Questions)

(Debate and Discussion)

What kind of snacks? Depends on what movie, theme snacks.
Why are you providing snacks, same night as Late Night Snacks? Oh, did not realize it. Will purchase more food.

Going to amended proposal in consideration of Late Night Snacks? Will get better/more snacks & drinks
Motion to end debate
Not Ended

Are these movies really going to be popular among student body?

Outdoor movies do well even if older or not well  known movies

Rain site? Not known

Grease won Straw Poll last week, respect that committee took time to choose movies. Should  voice opinion, but not place to throw out a bunch of ideas. 

Watch trailer of Super Troopers? Yes. (watched trailer) 

Straw Poll: Grease-11 Supper Troopers-6 Neither-2 

Encourage you to reach out to Players or other clubs, build in contest to get more excitement

Motion to end debate

Ended

Passed

XIII. Blast from the Past 

WEBN Fireworks

Sent 500 people downtown, 4 busses didn’t get filled, but good turn out in spite of rain, we had fun.

XIV. Here and Now

Brides Maids

Come to help us out 11-1am would be helpful

Beach Water Park

Sold 10 tickets, sales have not been great, if you could help us sell tickets tomorrow (last day) sign up 

Xavier Idol

Auditions are this coming Monday 6pm (preliminary round). 

XV. Committee Reports 

Campus Traditions, Sarah Richardson  

Thank you everyone who helped out this weekend with WEBN Fireworks on Sunday! The event went well despite the bad weather! Our committee is going to move forth with "Grease" for the movie on the greenspace since this is the second week that we have come to the board with options. Lastly, we are going to be in communication this week with BSA and RSA about Fall Ball. Both clubs usually plan halloween-type events, and we would love to work with them together and gain some support for Fall Ball!
Concerts, Matt Morefield 
Concert Canvassing is this week on Thursday and Saturday. Please sign up for whenever you are free. You will be provided a meal during the day/evening. 
Tickets are still on sale on GoXavier.com for students. If any of your friends or any students have questions please direct them to the Facebook event page or you can give them my email (morefieldm@xavier.edu) and I can walk them through it. 
Financial Affairs Committee, Jim Reitenbach  

Nothing to report

Late Night Programming, LeeAnn Scherbauer 

Not Emailed

Life & Culture, Analisa Condon 

Not Emailed

Publicity, Annette Frac 
Hey guys! Remember if you would like publicity to help out with your event, please come to the meeting Sunday at 7 before you propose.  Thanks to all of those who came on Sunday we will be getting a start on those now that they have passed. Outdoor movie chairs now that your movie has been decided please schedule a time to meet with us for your promo asap. Thanks
XVI. Closing Sentiments

Cynthia Bear passed to LeeAnn: Favorite thing about fall?

XX. Adjourned : (4:10)
